




































To Chatham County Planning Board and Staff: 
 
I am writing to oppose the above-referenced rezoning application filed by Walt Lewis. I live at 1535 Tody 
Goodwin Road in Chatham County, near the proposed facility. 
 
Mr. Lewis and his counsel primarily argue that there is a need for more RV and boat storage in the 
Jordan Lake area, as existing facilities are at or near capacity, and therefore, the rezoning should be 
approved.  That may or may not be true, especially considering the pending application for a large 
facility on Farrington Point Road, also presented at the County Commissioners’ meeting on November 
20th.  Assuming (without conceding) that there is a demand for additional storage near Jordan Lake, I 
submit that point is only the beginning of an appropriate analysis.  The more important question, 
glossed over in the application and presentation to the Commissioners, is whether the parcels proposed 
for rezoning are suited for that facility.  While Mr. Lewis’ counsel has argued that my husband and I live 
2 miles from the proposed facility, presumably meaning that our comments should be discounted, he 
fails to appreciate that we must frequently drive on Beaver Creek Road in order to travel north toward 
Chapel Hill or west toward Pittsboro.  The only other useable outlet from Tody Goodwin is in Wake 
County, over 1.5 miles at the other end of Tody Goodwin. 
 
Over our 30+ years of living and raising our children in our house on Tody Goodwin Road, we have seen 
traffic on Tody Goodwin and Beaver Creek grow dramatically. Over the last two years, that traffic growth 
has been astounding, and industrial development in southeast Chatham County will only compound that 
situation. A quick internet search revealed that NCDOT’s traffic data back up my anecdotal observations, 
showing a 25% increase in traffic on Beaver Creek Road from 2021 to 2022 (the most recent year for 
which data are available) and, interestingly, an increase of over 13% from 2013 to 2014, following 
approval of Mr. Lewis’ other facility on Beaver Creek Road.   It is not uncommon for traffic on Beaver 
Creek to back up south of US 64 a quarter to a half a mile at least, requiring a few light cycles to get 
through the intersection.  Of course, this situation is aggravated in the summer when lake traffic is 
heavier.  At the Board of Commissioners meeting, a traffic consultant spoke in support of the rezoning 
request, and Mr. Lewis’ counsel referred to a traffic study that had been provided to the Commissioners. 
I have been hoping that traffic study report would be added to the public record available online, 
because the information presented orally was cursory and not easy to follow.  As I have not been able to 
find that report to date, I did not want to hold off any longer in providing my comments.  It was quite 
instructive to me to see the rezoning request for the storage facility proposed to be located on 
Farrington Point Road.  That request included fairly detailed traffic analysis and elaborated on changes 
that would be made to accommodate traffic entering and exiting the facility, in response to 
requirements by N.C. D.O.T. It was readily apparent that the applicant for the Farrington Point parcel 
and their counsel had done a thorough job of anticipating issues and addressing them, quite a contrast 
with the Beaver Creek application. In particular, there is no deceleration lane or middle turn lane 
contemplated for the Beaver Creek facility. In fact, the applicant states that no improvements will be 
necessary.  Looking at the application one must wonder whether adding a deceleration and or turn lane 
would render the applicant unable to comply with setback requirements on the narrow parcel. 
 
Anyone looking at the application can plainly see the problems likely to result from traffic entering and 
exiting the facility. As many as half of the trips in and out of that facility will involve a vehicle towing a 
boat, RV or other trailer.  If they are going to camp at any of the area campgrounds that accommodate 
RVs, they will have to turn left across oncoming traffic where the speed limit is 55 mph.  If they are going 
to the nearby Poplar Point campground, they will then have to make ANOTHER left turn across 
oncoming traffic in order to enter the campground.  Similarly, anyone towing a boat to the Ebenezer 



boat ramp or otherwise heading south, will have a right turn exiting, but a left turn into the facility upon 
their return.  The volume of the traffic on Beaver Creek Road simply cannot accommodate the backups 
and delays that those trips in and out of the facility will cause. U.S. 64, a divided highway with better 
controlled turning, is a much more suitable location for such activity, as compared to the residential area 
on Beaver Creek. 
 
Finally I want to comment on the appearance of the facility.  On Beaver Creek Road, there are currently 
two boat and RV storage facilities, one owned by Mr. Lewis and one, closer to US 64, owned by 
someone else.  The facility close to US 64 has a low, tasteful monument sign with uplighting, and the 
landscaping includes a berm and attractive plantings that make the facility much less noticeable.  Mr. 
Lewis’ facility at the end of Tody Goodwin, which I see often, is quite frankly an eyesore.  The elevated 
lighted sign with changing messages is garish, and the landscaping does nothing to disguise the 
monstrous green metal buildings that comprise the facility. The Beaver Creek Road residents should not 
have to deal with another such unattractive, brightly lit facility in their midst. 
 
Thank you for your work on this and for your consideration of my comments. 
 
Best regards, 
Sharon McConnell 
 



WARNING: This message originated from outside the Chatham County email system. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  

To whom it may concern, 
 
I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed rezoning 
for boat and RV storage in our community. I believe that this particular project raises significant 
concerns related to increased traffic and potential crime in our neighborhood. 
 
**1. Traffic Congestion:** 
The proposed boat and RV storage facility is likely to contribute to a surge in traffic in our area. The last 
two years of development in surrounding areas have already led to significant congestion on local roads. 
Furthermore, the increased volume of vehicles, especially during peak hours, could lead to safety 
hazards for residents. It is crucial to assess and address the potential impact on traffic flow and adverse 
effects it creates.   
As owners of a tree company it has become increasingly difficult to even get out on the roads in the 
morning. We have already had to adjust our work times to accommodate the ever increasing aggressive 
drivers. We even briefly tried to relocate because of how hard it has become with the traffic that is 
here.  
I can only see that the storage would add to this problem significantly.  
 
**2. Crime and Security Concerns:** 
Introducing a storage facility for boats and RVs may attract unwanted attention and potentially increase 
the risk of criminal activities in our community. Such facilities can become targets for theft and 
vandalism, posing a threat to the safety and security of our neighborhood. We have seen lots of 
increase in crime (stolen equipment and break ins) and trespassing on our property in that last year, and 
to add to that would be unmanageable. 
 
I urge you to consider the broader impact of this rezoning proposal on our community's well-being and 
quality of life. It is essential that a thorough traffic impact assessment and security plan be conducted 
before any decision is made. Additionally, community input should be actively sought and incorporated 
into the decision-making process to ensure that the concerns of residents are adequately addressed. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that our community's best interests will be taken into 
account as you review and make decisions regarding the rezoning proposal. 
 
Sincerely, 
Levi & Alexis Lukonen 
615 Beaver Creek Rd  
Apex NC 
 
PS: I also wanted to quickly address that I have heard the increase in our property value being listed as a 
supporting factor for this land rezoning by Walt Lewis.  
The increase in the value of our property did not come from those factors. Everything has increased in 
Apex and Pittsboro areas due the influx of people continuing to move in from the various companies 
locating to the greater Raleigh area. Those being Apple, Amazon and silicone textiles to name a few.  
The other factor being that the home we bought had been neglected and was completely falling apart. 
We have spent tens of thousands on new pipes, septic tank, hvac, lighting and many other things. The 
home has not had one room not touched and improved. That is where the value has been added.  



WARNING: This message originated from outside the Chatham County email system. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  

I would like to voice my opposition to the facility that Mr Lewis is planning. I don't feel like there has 
been enough research done on the impact to the surrounding area. I live in close proximity to the 
purposed facility and I can tell you that this road is far to congested. There has been multiple times over 
the past year when the traffic has been absolute grid lock. It can take up to 30 minutes at times to even 
get through the light at 64 highway. I know that it is Mr Lewis's intention that his facility will ease traffic, 
however, more stop and go traffic can't be good. I also feel that allowing people to store their lake toys, 
out of site, out of mind, will ultimately lead to more neglected trailers being towed around the lake. In 
conclusion, I really don't feel like it's in the best interest of this community, road, or the lake, to allow 
this facility to move forward. I'm also really concerned about the quality of the water in the lake and the 
potential negative impact of this facility. Thanks, Keith Lawrence  
 

 

WARNING: This message originated from outside the Chatham County email system. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  

Dear Ms. Britt:   

We live next door to property owned by Walt Lewis in Chatham County, NC, located on Beaver Creek 
Road.  We have recently become aware of the attached email exchange among you, Mr. Lewis and his 
representatives.  We oppose Mr. Lewis’ rezoning petition to build a boat and RV storage facility on this 
property, which was the subject of the email correspondence with you.  We are not clear about the 
extent of analysis NCDOT has done regarding traffic concerns with the proposed storage facility and, as 
noted in the December 27, 2023 email to you from Chase Smith, we understand that Mr. Lewis has only 
done “a trip generation letter of sorts”. We have traffic concerns that we believe have not been 
addressed and are interested to know what steps might be available to have a more thoughtful analysis 
completed, as this traffic will impact us daily. 

 In particular, we believe that anyone looking at the application can plainly see the problems likely to 
result from traffic entering and exiting the facility. As many as half of the trips in and out of that facility 
will involve a vehicle towing a boat, RV or other trailer. At a minimum, this makes Mr. Smith’s reliance 
on trip generation assumptions related to mini storage facilities inapposite. If storage customers are 
going to camp at any of the area campgrounds that accommodate RVs, they will have to turn left across 
oncoming traffic where the speed limit is 55 mph.  If they are going to the nearby Poplar Point 
campground, they will then have to make ANOTHER left turn across oncoming traffic in order to enter 
the campground, where there is currently no left turn lane.  Similarly, anyone towing a boat to the 
Ebenezer boat ramp or otherwise heading south, will have a right turn exiting, but a left turn into the 
facility upon their return, again with no left turn lane.  The volume of the traffic on Beaver Creek Road 
simply cannot accommodate the backups and delays that those trips in and out of the facility will cause 
on top of the backups and delays already occurring due to documented traffic increases in recent years. 

Daniel Galvin dangalvin5@yahoo.com 
Susan Dotten SusanDotten@gmail.com 
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From: Britt, Jennifer L <jlbritt@ncdot.gov> 
Date: Tue, Jan 9, 2024 at 4:53 PM 
Subject: RE: [External] JANUARY 9, 2024 CHATHAM COUNTY PLANNING BOARD REGARDING WALT 
LEWIS REZONING REQUEST. 
To: Daniel Galvin <dangalvin5@gmail.com> 
Cc: Monroe, Roosevelt J <rjmonroe@ncdot.gov>, dan.garrett@chathamcountync.gov 
<dan.garrett@chathamcountync.gov> 

 

Thank you for your email and conveying your concerns over traffic operations on Beaver Creek Rd as 
it relates to the proposed mini-storage development. The proposed site is currently under 
preliminary review for driveway access. We will take into account traffic movements and trip 
generation during our driveway permit review process.  

 

Thanks, 

 Jen Britt, EI 

Senior Assistant District Supervisor 

Division of Highways, Division 8 – District 1 

NC Department of Transportation 

 336 318 4000    office 

336 318 4004    direct 

jlbritt@ncdot.gov 

 300 DOT Drive 

Asheboro, North Carolina 27204 
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